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The Principal and staff would like to congratulate the following children who received Awards at our Assemblies on Friday,  
16 November 2012 
Gamba:wa / Koala Charlie White, Zane Curven, Ella Marshall, Amarley McLeod 
Banggaada / Wombat Tara Naylor, Charlotte Schulz, Quinn Redfern, Jaye Oliver 
Ganagubadh / Echidna Regina Nicholls, Finn Bradley, Danika Myers, Jaycee Cantrill 
Bujangal / Sea Eagles John Gowing, Curtis Jack, Soul Hallenan, Sophie Marshall, Lleyton Callaghan, Reece Rudneski 
Baraal / Wallaby Tara Clogg, Caitlin Reid, Sayuri Sherwin-Ozawa, Antek Franki 
Walimaa / Snapper Kyeesha Aldridge Huntley, Terence Callaghan, Lexi Odd, Emma McKenna 
Djarabad / Dragonfly Natasha Norris, Tycho Jenkins-Smith, Eden Brennan, Samantha Hearn 
Special Awards  Lachlan Neilson, Maureen Campbell-Clulow, Angelina Puglisi, John Gowing 
Creative Arts Awards Maddison Thornton, Hope Lazzaro, Jai Curven, Ryan Shaw, Sharlee Cantrill, Owen B 

SCHOOL SWIMMING SCHEME 
Starts next Monday and runs till Friday,  
7 December from 1.30-2.15pm.   

THANK YOU  
We would like to thank Bermagui Bait 
& Tackle who provided the slushy  
machine at no cost. 

PRESENTATION DAY 2012 
SPONSORS—Thank you 

South East Fibre Exports 
John & Lucy Merlino   
Bermagui Pharmacy   
Wallaga Lake Caravan Park  
Ocean Lake Caravan Park  
Cream Patisserie   
Bermagui Medical Centre  
Neilsons Mitre 10   
Kothes Accountants   
Julie Rutherford Real Estate  
Bermagui Senior Citizens Welfare Club 
Mumbulla Foundation 
Bermagui RSL Sub-Branch 
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Our “Seal of Approval” this week goes 
to Phillip Davies from Year 2.  Phillip 
has shown a great attitude to learning 
and makes responsible decisions in 
the playground.  He is happy and  
caring.  Congratulations to his family, 
Miss Smith his teacher. 

SPRING FAIR 
Congratulations to our hard working 
P&C team for providing a wonderful 
community event on Saturday.  In  
particular the 3 lead organisers Lisa 
Miller-Bradley, Lynda Cantrill and 
Michelle Osgood.  Many thanks to 
Shaylene Kerr, Rhonda Kerr, Norma 
Reid and their team and Peta Blake for 
all the work.  Thank you to all those 
who gave their time in many different 
capacities. You should all feel proud of 
yourselves. It appears the fair raised 
$5,500. 

How lucky were we with the weather 
for our Spring Fair.  

Our thoughts are with those who have 
had damage to their homes. 

CANTEEN MANAGER POSITION 
Due to other business commitments, 
our Canteen Manager has had to resign 
and will be finishing at the end of this 
term.  Any persons interested in  
applying for the position should contact 
Lynda at lynda.can@hotmail.com for an 
application package. 

P&C RAFFLE WINNERS 
1st Marsel Dega 
2nd Shirley Hudson 
3rd Sheila 
4th Eleanor W 
5th Brendan Matters 
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ENJOYING THE COFFEE & CAKE STALL 



P&C 
The P&C are looking for 

volunteer/s to be involved in  
Scholastic Book orders.  Please  

contact Liz via school office. 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
LEARN TO SURF– This Sat 24/11 at 9.30am at the Rockwall then every 2nd Sat. Kids to adults $20 board/wetsuit & lesson. If you have your own 
gear $5. Call Jacqui to organise board hire otherwise see you there.  44737446 
Theatrics presents-“DISCOVERY” Sat 1/12, Narooma Primary Hall. Time 1pm, 3pm & 5pm. Tickets on sale at the door. Adults $15, Pens/Child 
$11. Call 0405195497 or www.naroomaperformingarts.com.au 
ICE ESCAPE-Shoalhaven Entertainment Centre will become a skating rink Wed 2/1-Sun 20/1/2013. Inhouse DJ Fri nights, Sat nights movie skating 
sessions. Pre-purchased tickets available from 5/11/12. 1300 788 503 or Shoalhavenentertainment.com.au 
CANBERRA CBD—10-21/12 Free activities, rides, discounted meals in Canberra CBD between 12-8pm 
KIDS FISHING WORKSHOP—8-14 years learn to fish safely and responsibly. 10-2pm. Cost $40 includes rod & reel & more to take home. Bookings 
essential. 10/1/13 and 24/4/13. Big Game & Lakes Angling Club Inc., Spencer Park, Main Street Merimbula. Ring Stephen on 4295 1809 or  
0438 245 190 or email Stephen.thurstan@industry.nsw.gov.au 
RIVERSIDE NURSERY—Grand Opening 8/12 9am-3pm. Face painting, sausage sizzle, music, 10-50% off selected stock. Taronga Cres, Bega  
JUNIOR GOLF CLINIC-Mon 4-4.45pm at Bermagui Country Club. $3. Phone Chris 64934657 
TULGEEN GROUP FUNDRAISER-24/11 6-11pm $30 Bega Country Club. Music, magic, raffles, great food! Enquiries 64990841 
BERMAGUI SANTA BIKE RIDE-Before Carols by the Sea, dress up like Santa, an elf, or anything Christmas themed. Decorate your bike. 3yrs or 
older. Meet at 5pm for 5.30pm start. Leaves from the corner Keating Drive and Wallaga Lake Road, along proposed bike path ending on 
Dickinson Oval for Carols. Cost $10 adults $5 children. Payments can be made at meeting/starting point 
BERMAGUI CAROLS BY THE SEA Dickinson Oval. Fri 7/12 5-7pm. Contact Jean Gradwell 0432 273 871. Email bermaguicarols@hotmail.com 

FOR YOUR DIARY 
 10.12.12 Reports go home 
 11.12.12 Presentation Day 
 19.12.12 LAST DAY OF TERM  
 (for students)  

HOMEWORK CHALLENGE 
Funny Business 

Look in a comic strip or cartoon  
section of the newspaper.  Choose one 
you find humorous and paste it on the 

provided sheet.  
Now use narrative form to rewrite 

what is happening. 

HONOUR CARDS 
Congratulations to the following  
students:  
BANNER  Finnley McKechnie 
  Ella Marshall 
2 CARDS  Nick Jacobs 
  Finnley McKechnie 
1 CARD   Hunter Fulton-Graham 
  Ella Marshall 

 
We look forward to meeting your  
children at the transition session on: 
Wednesday, 21 November  

  10.15am-12.15pm 
(Parents are not required at this session) 

         Enquiries to Mrs Caves 
 

THANK YOU  
Thanks to Ms Daly, Mrs Ozawa & Year 5 
for organising the tabloids for  
Kindergarten 2013.  What great leaders 
you were.  Well done Mrs Pearson! 

ENROLMENTS 2013 
To assist us with our planning for 2013 
we ask families to inform us if they are 
intending to leave the area or if they 
know of any new arrivals. 

STATE EMERGENCY SERVICE 
During School Parliament on Friday,  
9 November, Gail from Bermagui SES 
presented some very special facts to 
students from Years 3-6.  She explained 
the contents of an Emergency Box. She 
told the students the role of the SES. 
Questions were asked and informative 
answers given.  She explained the  
importance of her uniform and hard 
hat.  Gail told the students that storms 
were the emergency that our local SES 
were most involved in.  Children recited 
the 132500 phone number.  They  
received book marks, stickers and  
magnets.  Our thanks to Gail and all the 
local SES volunteers. 

PUBLIC SPEAKING  
On Friday, 16 November, 6 students 
from Bermagui Public School travelled 
to Central Tilba Public School to  
compete in Public Speaking.  Our team 
was Harry Blake, Lexi Odd and Bethany 
Jee Partridge for Stage 3 as well as 
Sayuri Sherwin-Ozawa, Sophie Marshall 
and Caitlin Reid for Stage 2.  We had to 
do a 4 minute prepared speech about 
`The Future’ and then a 1 minute  
impromptu speech on a random topic.  
We had some fantastic results.  
Lexi Odd - 1st in Stage 3 
Harry Blake - 2nd in Stage 3 
Sophie Marshall - 2nd in Stage 2   
Overall Bemagui School came 2nd by 3 
points.  Congratulations to everyone 
who competed. 

By Harry Blake UNIFORM ORDER 
Will be sent on Friday,  

23 November.  Last order for 2012. 

CANTEEN NEWS 
To help encourage healthy eating in 
canteens, Makimono will be offering 
the following for children every Friday. 
4x slices Teriyaki Chicken Nori  
(no avocado)    $4 
4x slices Avocado Nori  $4 
 

More volunteers needed on 
Fridays.  If you can spare a few hours 

please contact the canteen. 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
Fri  23 Nov Norma Reid  

Outside the Kindergarten / Year 1  
Classroom 

Sliding down the slope 

HAIL PHOTOS 


